
Telephone:      9725 1206       OSHC 9724 4514                               

CHPS 
eNewsletter 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 23rd ,  2017 ς Term 1 Week 8                                    Croydon Hills Primary School 

 

 

 

 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ     
As part of our Review last 

year we updated our School 
Values.  These are an 

important cornerstone of our 
school community goals and 
aspirations.  We are working 
to make these more visible 
and active within our school 
and community.  Part of this 
is the terrific new signage in 
Reception.  I hope that 
parents notice it when they 
come to the office.   

Please see the attached poster later in the newsletter which can be seen 
around the school classrooms and specialist spaces.  Our weekly student 
awards also reflect these values.  Our school motto, which has been in 
place since CHPS opened in 1988, is still very apt to guide us. 

                               ñGrowing & Learning Togetherò 

Parking & Safety 
A reminder again regarding parking in and around the school.  There is NO  
Parking on the school site anywhere at pick-up time in the afternoon.  
The drop-off zone only operates in the morning 
and only authorised disabled 
parking is allowed in the 
afternoon.   All the other staff 
carparks, including the 
Stadium, are strictly out of 
bounds to parents at pick-up 
time.   The gate at the main 
entrance is there to stop 
parents who think the rules 
donôt apply to them.  If you 
are dropping off for Choir 
early in Thursday morning,  
the drop-off zone should be 
used as there are staff entering the other staff 
parking areas at the same time and it is not safe for students to be exiting 
cars and crossing the parking area..   

CHAPS had an enjoyable and enlightening meeting on Monday night 

where Laura Kitching, our Science Specialist Teacher conducted some 

Calendar          

                           

2017 
 
 

March 
 
 
 

Friday 24
th

 Presentation Assembly 
 

Sunday 26
th
 CHAPS Family Movie, 4pm 

 

Monday 27
th

 Prep Hot X Buns 
 

Tuesday 28
th
 Kew Traffic School - Preps 

 

Tuesday 28
th
 Canteen:  Hot X Bun Day 

 

Friday 31
st
 Term 1 Ends, 1.30pm finish 

 
 
 

April 
 
Monday 17

th
 Easter Monday 

 

Tuesday 18
th
 Term 2 begins 

 

Monday 24
th

 Curriculum Day 
 

Tuesday 25
th
 ANZAC Day 

 

Thursday 27
th
 Canteen ï Super Sundaes 

 
 

May 
 
Monday 1

st
 CHAPS Meeting, 7pm 

 

Tuesday 2
nd

 House Cross Country 
 

Tuesday 9
th
 NAPLAN, Y3 & 5 

 

Wednesday 10
th
   NAPLAN, Y3 & 5 

 

Thursday 11
th
 NAPLAN, Y3 & 5 

 

Saturday 20
th

 CHAPS Barefoot Bowls 
 

Tuesday 23
rd

 District Cross Country 
 

Tuesday 23
rd

 Canteen ï Sausage Sizzle 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICES GOING HOME THIS WEEK: 
Barefoot Bowls Booking Form 
Seasons For Growth Program ï selected students only 
Library Overdue Notices (not on Compass) 
 

 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR COMPASS FEED REGULARLY 
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experiments with parent to provide some insights into the program she is 
providing for our students. They had lots of fun!!  

A reminder that next week is the last week of term - gosh it seems to go 

quickly. School finishes on Friday at 1.30pm.  Students return for Term 

2 on Tuesday April 18, after Easter Monday.   

Next Friday, the last day of term is a Free Dress Day, with a gold coin 

donation to support the Good Friday Appeal.   Theme for the day is 
ñSuperheroesò, but any free dress will do. 

It is worth noting again that we have a Curriculum Day on Monday April 

24, which is the day before the ANZAC Day holiday.  This is the 2
nd

 week of 
term.  We have student data expert Phillip Homes-Smith working with staff 
again in analysing student performance data.  There is an OSHC program 

available 

Thanks to our community for supporting the CHAPS Easter Raffle. We have 

had lots and lots of donations and we are looking forward to drawing the many 
prizes next Friday morning.  Please return the money and raffle ticket stubs, 
and/or any un-sold tickets, by 9am Friday 31/3, so they can be included in the 
draw.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graeme Caudry  - Principal 

 

 
 

Junior School Council 
Our Junior School Council representatives are important leaders at our school. The role of the Junior School Council 
representatives (School Captains included) is to represent the students at Croydon Hills.  Each JSC student is allocated to a 
class (or sometimes two classes) and they meet with their class each week. During these meetings, they give out banking 
awards, promote upcoming initiatives, ask for the joke of the week and ask the students for feedback as to how we can continue 
to make our school a better place.  Each JSC student has created a poster for his or her classes, which are displayed in the 
classroom.  
Last week, School Captains Noah and Alicia, attended School Council to discuss initiatives currently taking place at CHPS, as 
well as things they would like to promote.  The members of School Council were very impressed with Noah and Aliciaôs 
presenting skills, organisation and passion for leadership. 
On Friday April 21

st
 the JSC students, along with Mr McInerney and Mrs Kitching, will be attending the Shrine of Remembrance 

in Melbourne for an ANZAC day service.   Student leaders attended this event last year and we were very impressed with how 
they represented our school.   We have no doubt the current Year 6 JSC representatives and School Captains will enjoy the day, 
particularly after their recent trip to the War Memorial on the Year 6 Canberra Camp.  
 
 

 

ANZAC Badges 
The school has a range of ANZAC Day badges, wrist bands and bag tags available for sale, in 
support of the RSL.  Senior students will be visiting classrooms over the remaining days of term, so 
please send your students with money if you wish to purchase ï prices range from $1 - $10. 
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Important Reminder ς OSHC 
Parents please note that all outstanding OSHC fees are due by this coming Tuesday, March 28

th
. 

 
 

Science News 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Laura Kitching  -  Science 
  

 

Sports News 
Interschool Sports 
Last week we played against Dorset Primary School.  
Results: 

 
SPORT 

 
Your score 

 
Opposition 

score 

 
Winning school 

 
TENNIS 

155 230 DORSET 

 
BASKETBALL 
GIRLS 33 6 DORSET 

 
BASETBALL OPEN 19 10 CHPS 

 
CRICKET 45 20 CHPS 

 
ROUNDERS GIRLS 15 11 CHPS 

 
ROUNDERS OPEN 8 14 DORSET 

 16 15 CHPS 
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TEEBAL GIRLS 

 
TEEBAL OPEN 34 0 CHPS 

 
VOLLEYSTARS 2 0 CHPS 

 
This week we will be playing against Kalinda.  
Venues: 
Croydon Hills : Cricket, Teeball Boys, Teeball Girls,  Basketball Boys, Basketball Girls 
Kalinda :  Rounders Girls, Rounders Boys, Volleystars, Hot Shots Tennis. 
Our Last game will be next week against Great Ryrie.  

Fitness Testing 
This week in PE the children in Years 3 ï 6 have been doing the Beep Test.   For the senior students, this is not a new test as 
they have been doing it for a few years now, but for the Middle School, this experience has been a new one.   There were some 
outstanding results from many of the children, which is great to see. This is a result of them obviously being active in the things 
they do, not only in school, but outside school hours as well.    Students will have a chance to better their score later in the year.  
Noreen McMenaman  -  Sport / PE  
 
 
 

Performing Arts News 
A reminder that Choir and iMus Band will NOT be rehearsing next week, during the last week of term.  

Rock Band however will have its normal Tuesday lunchtime rehearsal in the PAC. 

Amana Tweedie  -  Performing Arts 
 

 
 

 

 

Canteen News 
Please note Salad packs are no longer available to order on a Friday due to the large volume of orders and limited 
volunteers.  

HOT CROSS BUN DAY ï Tuesday 28th March 2017  (PREPS ï MONDAY 27th March) 
Orders close today at 3pm.  No late orders will be accepted. 
 

FLEXISCHOOLS ONLINE ORDERING  
This service is available from Monday to Friday via the Flexischools website  - lunch orders can be placed online until 9am each 
day.  We are however trialling a ñlate orders menuò which is a very limited menu and will be open for 1 hour from 9am -10am. 
This option is solely for emergencies and not for regular lunch orders.  Please plan ahead and place orders early. Due to 
limited help we would not be able to accommodate a large volume of late orders. Please Note ï Sustainable Bags are NOT 
suitable for online ordering . A paper bag will be provided. 

PLEASE BE SURE TO CONFIRM ALL ONLINE ORDERS AS WE HAVE AN INCREASING NUMBER OF 

STUDENTS WITHOUT AN ORDER AT LUNCHTIME.  ALLSUCCESSFUL ORDERS WILL RECEIVE 
A CONFIRMATION EMAIL FROM FLEXISCHOOLS.  
Please call the Flexischools help line on 1300 361 769 if you have any queries.  

MONDAYS ï ONLINE ORDERS ONLY 
Please note the canteen is open 5 days per week. ALL orders placed for Mondays must be done online via the Flexischools 
website, no manual orders will be accepted. 

MONDAY VOLUNTEERS 
If anyone is available on a Monday on a monthly basis to assist with Canteen Duty, we would love to hear from you.  We require 
help from 11.30am ï 2pm, but we will be grateful if you even have only 1 hour to spare.  Please contact Karen in the Canteen if 
you can help. 

MONDAY MEAL DEALS (only available via online ordering till 9am)  

Mini Meal Deal -  $4.00 
Small Cheesy mite Scroll from Bakers Delight, Oak Flavoured Milk and Anzac cookie. 
Mega Meal Deal - $5.50 
Wedges with sour cream or tomato sauce, Oak Flavoured Milk and Anzac Cookie. 

AFTERSCHOOL SALES 
The canteen will be open Tuesday to Friday afterschool for sales of frozen items and drinks only from 3.30-3.45pm for the 
remainder of Term.1. 

ROSTER 
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Friday 24
th

 March ï Anissa Silver. 
Monday 27

th
 March ï Amy Langelaan. 

Tuesday 28
th

 March ï Jessica Kirkham. 
Karen Cyster  -  Canteen Manager 
 
 

Uniform  News  

SALE ITEMS 
Size 4 girls V Neck Windcheaters and Cardigans are available for $5, while stocks last. 
Girls Bootleg Pants  $21.00 (reduced from $27.00)      
Rain Jackets (size 4 & 6) $15.00 (while stock lasts) 

TARTAN ORDERS 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ƻǊŘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ ǘŀǊǘŀƴ ǇƛƴŀŦƻǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛǊǘǎΦ 

Year 6 Hoodie Update  
The process is progressing well, artwork will be finalised this week.  Approximate time of delivery,  mid-late March. 
2017 Uniform Shop Opening Hours:  
Monday 8.30am to 10am 
Thursday 2.30pm to 4pm 
 

Orders can be placed any day through FlexiSchools.com.au.  Your order will be processed during normal opening hours and 
delivered home via your childôs classroom. 
Order Forms can also be left at the office. 
 

Orders and enquiries can be made by phoning the Uniform Shop during our opening hours. 
 

All orders will be sent to your childôs classroom, unless otherwise specified. 
Anissa Silver  -  Manager 
 
 

School Banking News 
Congratulations to JSY, who are our schoolôs best bankers for March.  JSY students have made a total of 35 deposits in the four 
weeks so far of this month (the next highest class has 26), so thatôs a truly awesome effort ï well done!  JSY will hold the 
Platypus School Banking Champions trophy until next term. 

Can you help? 
Sadly, Prue is unable to continue with School Banking next term and we thank her for her generous contribution over the past 12 
months.   If you have an hour or so to spare on a Wednesday, please step up to the plate and join Natalie as a School Banking 
Co-ordinator.  Youôll help to continue our great School Banking Program, which is so well supported by students and their 
families.  It benefits the children and, through Combankôs school commissions, directly benefits the school as well ï thatôs a 
double benefit for our students! 
If you can help, please contact the office prior to the end of term.  No prior experience necessary ï only pre-requisite is a ready 
smile! 
Nat & Prue  -  School Banking Co-ordinators 
 
 
 

CHAPS NEWS 
 
 

EASTER RAFFLE!!!!!   CHAPS would like to express their sincere thanks to all those families who have 

alreadydonated to this fun (and delicious) fundraiser   
We are still taking donations until 28

th
 March. We are looking for anything Easter themed for our prizes 

(chocolate Easter eggs, chocolate bunnies, egg cups etc). The more donations we get- the more raffle prizes 
we can draw! Any student who donates to the Easter prize will also receive an extra raffle ticket to go into the 

draw! All donations are greatly appreciated  

Raffle tickets are drawn 31st March 2017, with winner announced over the PA system  

(Last day of term 1). 
 

BEAUTY & THE BEAST with family and friends! 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=PEpIUlPl9kGXHnHYrtpl7IQ7mEWVj9EI2E4DjfNzi41_5cha1W60gWaNOFJ3KmqH-ja1F87uDzw.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fFlexiSchools.com.au
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Sunday 26
th
 March 4pm. Tickets $10.    

Enjoy an afternoon with friends and family seeing the enchanting movieé óBeauty & the Beastôé. PLEASE 
RSVP on our Facebook event. 
Payments are to be made by (cash or card) via the office and all forms are available at the office or on 
Compass.       Limited seats available ï see details later in this Newsletter. 
 

 
BAREFOOT BOWLS!!!! Time to kick off your shoes, and enjoy a social night with parents, teachers and 
friends.  Saturday May 20

th
, 2017 from 6pm at Ringwood Bowls Club. Book in early for your chance to win 

a door prize!  

 

NEXT CHAPS MEETING: May 1st 7.30pm. 
What fun we had on Monday night! CHAPS got to have some hands on science fun 
with Mrs Kitching! We even got to do our very own science experiment as we learned 
about what has been planned within the Science Curriculum for our kids this year. 
THANK YOU MRS KITCHING! 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPS committee  
chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au 
 
 

 

National Day of Action Against Bullying and Violence  
 

Last Friday was National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence. 
Students in every class across the school participated in class activities 
which promoted the importance of speaking up, treating others with respect 
and most of all, saying ñNo way!ò to bullying. Bullying is an important issue 
to discuss and students and parents are reminded of the three identifiers of 

mailto:chaps@croydonhps.vic.edu.au
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bullying:  it is ongoing and repeated, it is deliberate and there is 
a power imbalance in the situation.  
 
Students at CHPS wore orange to school, which is the chosen 
colour for National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence 
(and also Harmony day, which occurred this week) and took 
pictures with the classes to create a whole school Anti-Bullying 
mural, which will be located near Lost Property.  
 
For more information about this day, visit the following website:  
https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay 
 

 

 

Birthdays this week: 
              
Tuesday 21st   - Jaidn MJM 
Wednesday 22nd   - Sam PCV, Mia JMP, Jasmine MDG 
Friday 24th   - Jay PCV 
Saturday 25th  - Jessica MKU 
 
Congratulations!  We hope you enjoy your special day! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Friday 31st March is the  

WǳƴƛƻǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ !ǇǇŜŀƭ 
On the last day of term, students are encouraged to wear free dress 
to school. The theme this year is Superheroes όƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 

Superheroes costume, just plain old free dress is fine) 
 

Please bring a gold coin donation for the Good Friday Appeal.  
¢ƘŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƎƻŜǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǿƻǊǘƘȅ ŎŀǳǎŜΣ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŦǳƴŘǎ ŦƻǊ ¢ƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ 

Last year, ƻǾŜǊ прΣллл ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ŀŘƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ¢ƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊ 
90,000 children were treated in emergency. 

 
For more information about this initiative, 

see the following website: 
               https://goodfridayappeal.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://bullyingnoway.gov.au/NationalDay
https://goodfridayappeal.com.au/
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APPLES, STRAWBERRIES & BLACKBERRIES  
FRESH FROM THE YARRA VALLEY  

 

DELIVERED TO SCHOOL NEXT THURSDAY 30 TH  MARCH 
 

ROYAL GALA    $10  5 - 6kgs 

GRANNY SMITH    $10  5 - 6kgs 

STRAWBERRIES  $5  50 0gms 

BLACKBERRIES  $10  500gms  

 

Please order & pay at the Office by Wednesday 29/3  
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